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Proud Organizer of the Annual Tropical Park Classic Car Show

Sponsor of the Felipe Cos Memorial Florida 500 Mile Rally

WINNER OF THE PRESTIGIOUS GOLDEN QUILL AWARD 2018

founded 1998

INSIDE THIS EDITION 
“The Last Car Show”

AACA Winter National Meet
CTCI 2021 Convention

Carshows and Cruise-in Cancelations                                                                                         

65th Anniversary
of the Ford Thunderbird

THUNDERBIRDS at The 2020 AACA WINTER NATIONAL MEET
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ITC International
Thunderbird
Club Membership
ITC The International Thunderbird Club
The International Thunderbird Club (ITC) is 
open to all 1955 to 2005 Thunderbird owners 
and enthusiasts along with other T-Bird club 
organizations. Numerous ITC members, including 
me, belong to CTCI and VTCI.
ITC encourages all clubs to join the other clubs to 
help support the Thunderbird, share ideas, T-Birds, 
and technical advice. ITC has one of the largest 
Thunderbird Facebook pages in the world with over 
4,400 T-Bird Facebook members posting daily from 
around the world.
Numerous CTCI and VTCI chapters have joined 
ITC. Last year the ITC/VTCI chapter, Hoosier 
Vintage Thunderbird Club, hosted the ITC chapter. 
This year the convention will be hosted by ITC/
CTCI chapter Buffalo Thunderbird Club. ITC/
CTCI chapter Pitt Birds Thunderbird Club has 
stated that they are happy with the support ITC’s 
provides them. ITC/VTCI Water Wonderland 
Thunderbird Club from Michigan has stated they 
are also pleased with ITC’s support and never have 
received support from VTCI.
ITC is very proud of the number of clubs that have 
joined ITC.
Recently three new chapters have joined ITC La 
Louisiane Thunderbird Club, Louisiana; Classic 
Thunderbird Club of Central Ohio; and Central 
Alabama Thunderbird Club with a few more 
chapters being they have organized.
The benefit of becoming an ITC chapter is the 
additional exposure to the T-Bird world. Chapters 
have stated, grown as a result of their ITC 
relationship. ITC promotes its chapters by listing 
their major events in the ITC Script magazine and 
on the ITC website. ITC also promotes chapters 
events and members on ITC Facebook. ITC has 
Technical Advisors for all T-Birds, Marvin Hill, Hill 
Automotive, is one of the technical advisors for the 
1955-57 TBird. Steven Legal is Technical Advisor 
for the 20-05 Retro Birds.
ITC is sponsored by most of the Thunderbird 
vendors including Thunderbird Specialists for 
2002-05 Retro-birds.
There is no charge to become an ITC chapter. 
Three ITC members are required for approval with 
a total of six by the end of the year. If you are not 
satisfied with being an ITC chapter, you can simply 
request to end the chapter relationship.
As president of the International Thunderbird Club, 
I encourage some of your members to join ITC and 
become an ITC chapter.
Feel free to email or call me anytime if you have 
any questions.

Sincerely,

Gerard (Bart) Bartasavich
ITC President

Gerard (Bart) Bartasavich
President
International Thunderbird Club
P O Box 24041
Pepper Pike, OH  44124
(216) 375-2808
gebart@ameritech.net



Our meetings are held the Third Wednesday of 
each month at The Trattoria Pampered Chef
7347 Miami Lakes Dr. Miami Lakes FL 33014     
Our Host is Gabriel Nash.

CORNEReditor’s REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
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OFFICERS
PRESIDENT
Richard Manso
786-343-6523
richardmanso@ bellsouth.net

VICE PRESIDENT
Leo Saladino
718-812-0991
leolashlarue@aol.com

EVENTS & TECHNOLOGY
DIRECTOR
Oscar Castro
305-467-8196
oscar@benefitcarshows.com

PAST PRESIDENT
Paul Werner
561-613-5715
drpaul4kids@gmail.com

EDITOR THUNDERBIRD NEWS
Ed Raabe
954-383-8111
ed.raabe@gmail.com

HOSPITALITY &
SUNSHINE NEWS
Natalie Heslekrants
954-852-7417
heslekrants@yahoo.com

SECRETARY
Gail Corenblum
305-799-1956
gailstu@bellsouth.net 

TREASURER
Oscar Castro
305-467-8196
oscar@benefitcarshows.com

DIRECTORS AT LARGE 
Stuart Corenblum
305-588-5646
stuartcorenblum@bellsouth.net

Daniel Romagnoli
305-799-8328
daniel@daromo.us

Elizabeth Barry
305-989-4660
elyb@me.com

Maria Peraza
304-439-3818 
perazatoledo1@gmail.com

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

20925 SW 238th Street. Homestead FL 33031-1053
Ph: 305-467-8196  

E-mail: Oscar@benefitcarshows.com
Editor Ed Raabe: Ed.raabe@gmail.com

www.TBirdFL.com
Facebook: www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

CTCI Chapter #114
ITC South East District Chapter

Felipe Cos Founder

Connie Danluck 2008
Ed Brown 2009  
Daisy Hernandez 2010-2011   
Peter Klein 2012-2013   
Ed Raabe 2014-2015
Oscar Castro 2016-2017
Paul Werner 2018-2019      

CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB OF SOUTH FLORIDA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PAST PRESIDENTS
Felipe Cos  1999
Ken Lemming  2000
Felix Hernandez  2001
Norm Gabe  2002
Andre Fournier  2003-2004  
Ed Brown 2006-2007 
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Greetings Thunderbird Club Members,
This has been a wild ride over the last few weeks! The COVID-19 Pandemic hit 
us hard in South Florida, causing cancellations of every Major Car Hobby Event 
in April and through the month of May. As well, we are having 
a condensed April-May Newsletter. Birthday greetings to 
everyone born in April & May!
The Club dinner meetings have been cancelled until the Stay at 
Home Orders are lifted, and we get back to the “New Normal”
Our Club suffered its own economic disaster when the RM-Sotheby’s Auction, 
March the 17th -21st was cancelled in favor of Virtual Auction on-line at the 
beginning of the outbreak.
We are very appreciative that RM-Sotheby Auctions was able reimburse us for 
the $922.00 spent for the house to accommodate the auction volunteers, since 
the owner would not! As you know the Auction is a big fundraiser for our club, 
which may cause us to reevaluate the rest of this year’s events.
The Annual Club Brunch scheduled for Thunderbird Appreciation Day May 17th 
will most likely be rescheduled.
CTCI National Convention is RESCHEDUED for April 20th thru the 24th, 2021 
The Trailbirds of SW Florida will host as was planned for this 
year This is a great opportunity to show your Early Bird and 
enjoy Sarasota.
Congratulations to Jean Hawa for winning the AACA National 
2019 Master Editor Award for Sidelights the AACA South 
Florida Region Club Newsletter and Bob Squier for 2019 
Master Webmaster Award. Also, congratulations to Manny and Millie Garcia for 
their hard work and dedication to make the AACA Winter National Meet in Miami 
a fabulous success!
Since we have all this time at home, it is a great opportunity to get that long put off 
job you have been meaning to get to on your Thunderbird other Classic. Please 
be sure to support our advertisers, now more than ever they need our support. 
Buy On-Line and deliver right to your door! What could be easier!
Don’t forget to mention you saw their Ad in our magazine when purchasing Parts 
& Services for you Classic.
Welcome to Wheel Smith and Blacktop Media
Wheel Smith produces “State of the Art” Wheel options 
for Classic Cars and Hot Rods
Thanks to ALL the Advertisers who support Thunderbird 
News!
Stay Healthy and Happy Birding
Ed Raabe
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Thunderbird News Winner of ITC 2019 Newsletter Award

OLD CARS Weelky GOLDEN QUILL AWARD for a Car Club 
Newsletter. 2016, 2017 & 2018

CTCI 2017 Newsletter Competition GOLD AWARD  for our 
October Rally 2016  Edition.



INTERNET PAGE
Have you seen our internet page?  We have changed our address 
www.TBirdFL.com  and we have a Facebook page too! Search Classic 
Thunderbird Club South Florida or

www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

We encourage participation on our Facebook page. Send Posts about 
everything Thunderbird related and we will enjoy other “car stuff too. 

Like Museum Visits, Car shows and Cruise Ins you attend. And other stuff 
you think we T-Bird lovers would like. Just keep it as clean as your T-Bird 
on “Detail Day”! 

THUNDERBIRD INFORMATION SUPER HIGHWAY:

2005 Thunderbird:	 _____________	www.fordautomobiles.com
Ford racing:	___________________	www.fordacing.com
Speedvision:	 __________________	www.speedvision.com
CTCI’s Home Page:	_____________	www.ctci.org
Daytona’s Turkey run:	___________	www.carshows.org
Metroplex EarlyBirds:	___________	www.geocities.com
Arizona Classic T-Bird Club:	 _____	classic-thunderbird.org
Santa Clara Valley T-Birds:	______	www.tbird.org/scvt
Sierra Nevada Classic T-Bird:	 ____	www.tbird.org/snctb
Connecticut Area Classic T-Bird:	__	www.tbirdsofconn.com
Chicagoland Thunderbirds:	_______	www.thunderbirds.org
Potomac Classic T-bird:	__________	www.hydratech.com
Old Cars	______________________	www. greatoldcars.com 
Classic T-Bird Club of Chicagoland	_ www.ctcc9.com

Our Club’s web page: www.TBirdFL.com
NUMBERS TO KEEP
The following are contact numbers and e-mail address 
you need to have on file:
Intl Thunderbird Club, Bart Bartasavich, ITC President
216-375-2808 gbart@ameritech.net
www.intl-thunderbirdclub.com
AACA South Florida Region. President, Manny Garcia
www.aacasouthflorida.club
Auto Appraisal Network: John & Bret Layzell
305-899-9963  www.autoappraisalnetwork.com/miami 
Benefit Car Shows: Oscar Castro
305-467-8196 www.benefitcarshows.com
oscar@benefitcarshows.com
Gerry Car Show: Gerry Perez
786 344-4228  email gerrycarshow@bellsouth.com 
Magic Mustangs: Frank Alonso
305 551-6077  Fadatec@aol.com
Muscle Stangs of Miami: Ayanidys Martinez
305 321-0437
Jumpin’ Jack Productions: Jack Corssino
305-214-2277  www.jumpinjackproductions.com 
DB Entertainment Inc.: Dick Barten
954-563-4000  Bandsouth@bellsouth.net 
Cruisin South Florida: Scott the MusicMan 
scott@cuisinsouthflorida.com 
Ft Lauderdale Mustang Club: Mark Patterson
www.flmustangclub.com  
Cobra Joe Productions: Joe Bevelacqua 
jbevsr@msn.com 
VMCCA Sun Coast Chapter.  President David Bobbitt
305 661-1340 bobbitt@comcast.net 
Russ G Events: Russ Gagliano III
russ@russgevents.com

APRIL
H A P P Y  B I R T H D AY

2020

$35.00 MEMBERSHIP ARE DUE by DEC. 1ST
To become a member or renew your membership

Please go on line to www.TBirdFL.com 

MAY
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My apologies, If I have 
missed your birthday it is 
because I do not have your 
information. Please contact 
me to update your records.

John Layzell	 3
Jeff Luxenberg	 3
David Menendez	 6
Soraida Diaz	 7
Paul Cotner	 11
Landin Julie	 16
Robin Gabe	 18
Alberto Torres	 18
Odalys Arbelo	 19
Paolo Salva	 19
Haydee Siut	 19
Richard Boyhan	 21
Theresa Virginio	 21
Gary Stump	 22
Ana Boyhan	 23
Felix Hernandez	 26
David Kissel	 27

Armando Perez Nieblas	28
Pedro Fernandez	 29
Sharla Sheppard	 30

Rosia Salavarris	 1
Keith Gordon	 2
Ed Brown	 6
Leo Saladino	 8
Ernest Saladino	 9
Maykel Garcia	 13
Georgina Dominguez	16
Richard Manso	 17
Myrna Wishnick	 20
Carol Sanchez	 25
Leo Smith	 30
Lisette Alvarez	 31
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Hello, All fellow club members

I would like to start my message with what is of most importance 
to me.

The health and well-being of my family at home, and of my fellow 
club members.

Mary and I hope you all are healthy and safe at home.

Folks we are living unprecedented times. As you all know, there 
have been cancellations of social events and family gatherings 
everywhere, which have affected us all.

We have had to suspend our monthly meetings at Trattoria 
Pampered Chef, in Miami lakes, the R.M. Sotheby’s Auction was 
cancelled in Palm Beach, unfortunately our club could not attend, 
which resulted in a loss of revenue for our club in 2020. At least 
our club was reimbursed for the deposit on the rental of the house, 
which were for drivers driving multiple days.

One event that I was looking forward to is The Sunday Brunch. It 
just so happens, that this year it landed on May 17th which is my 
birthday.

I could never had wished for a better birthday than driving my 
T Bird with my wife and my daughters, on National Thunderbird 
Appreciation day and having breakfast with my dear fellow club 
members. This event is still up in the air, please stay tuned for 
future notifications.

My wife and I consider ourselves blessed and very fortunate, to still 
be working. Mari works from home, connecting via Zoom,with her 
students, and Goodyear is considered “essential”, so thankfully 
we will not be closing. Our youngest, Melissa is taking online 
classes and will be graduating from U.F. as scheduled . Melanie 
our oldest, is working from home as well.

Friends, we will be sending out emails about future events and 
gatherings, as soon as local authorities permit them. Folks , there 
are good opportunities now since most of us are stuck at home, to 
finish any home project, spruce up your landscape or gardens, or 
organize your workshop, or more importantly, finish your “honey 
Do” list. I’ve got them all done already.

I wish you all to be safe! Let’s enjoy our homes, and our families 
Hopefully soon we can continue with our Club’s activities, and have 
some vino and break 
bread together at our 
next club meeting.

Be well my friends,

I miss you all.

Richard Manso
Club President, 2020

President’s Message   RICHARD MANSOAPRIL-MAY 2020

Newsletter Closing Date
TO ALL MEMBERS: Remember that this newsletter goes to 
press the 15th of each month. Our monthly News magazine has 
lots of useful information, including upcoming Car Shows and 
Cruise-ins, Club contact information and technical articles. From 
time to time information becomes outdated. If you see an error, 
please let us know.
Thunderbird News is the official newsletter of the Classic 
Thunderbird Club of South Florida. Our purpose is to inform our 
membership about, club meetings, club activities, Classic Car 
events and articles of interest to Ford Thunderbird owners.
Articles may be reproduced with the permission of the author.
The views and opinions expressed in Thunderbird News are 
those of the named author and do not necessarily reflect the 
opinions of the Editor, The Board of Directors of the Classic 
Thunderbird Club of South Florida or those of the membership.



I encourage all New Club Members to join 
CTCI as soon as possible and Current 
Members to keep your CTCI membership 
up to date.

Felipe Cos founded our CTCI Chapter, 
#114 for South Florida in November 1998. 
Since then our club has hosted a CTCI 
International Convention in 2004 and 
grown to include 50 member families.

Look at the benefits of membership. For 
myself, I have saved a lot of time and 
money by visiting Gil’s Garage, hosted 
by Gil Baumgartner CTCI Authenticity 
Chairman and ‘Thunderbird Guru’ and the 
Early Bird Club magazine is full of great 
articles and Club stories! 

I have included the current CTCI 
membership application, which is available 
www.ctci.org in an editable .pdf format. 

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club International Membership

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club 
International Membership

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club

Online Renew for 1 year 2018 for $37.50
or signup for 3 years at $105.00
(35.00 a year)

Online Renew for 1 year 2018 for $37.50 or signup for 3 years 
at $105.00 (35.00 a year)
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Complete 1955-1972 Thunderbird Parts Warehouse for Over 40 Years

(800) 227-2174
(925) 825-9550

parts@tbirdhq.com
Have you been to

our website lately?
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Monthly Classic Car Show & Cruise-In                                                  
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ALL CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE



Upcoming Classic Car Events-Car Shows
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4 GREAT SOURCES FOR
On-Line CAR SHOW
INFORMATION

Benefitcarshows.com

Cruisinsothflorida.com

Flacarshows.com

Southdadecarshow.com 

	
  

	
  

	
  

POSTPONED

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE
CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

POSTPONED UNTIL OCT 31

RESCHEDULED

NOV 4th-8th



APRIL-MAY  2020 VOLUME 22 ,  #512

Visit our new 
illustrated web site!

classictbird.com

Serving the Thunderbird Hobby

Celebrating 50 Years

***************************1955-57 Thunderbird Parts & Restorations

CLASSIC AUTO 
SUPPLY CO.
800-374-0914

ANNUAL
RATES
for advertising
in the newsletter

Full page__ $675.00
1/2 page__ $375.00
1/4 page__ $250.00
Card Size_ $150.00 (Non members)
Card Size_ $95.00 (Members only)



Amid the gathering cloud of the COVID-19 Pandemic, probably 
the last great Classic Car event took place in our own hometown, 
Miami. A little over 2 years ago the AACA South Florida Region 
Chapter requested to be chosen for The 2020 AACA National 
Meet Under the very capable administration of Manny and Millie 
Garcia they worked tirelessly with the Club’s members to make it 
a resounding success! 

Preshow festivities included A trip to Dr. Dauer’s Museum, dinner 
& entertainment at Cava Flamenco and at Havana Nights in the 
Magic City Casino, site of the Event.

Who knew that just a week later the rolling wave of COVID-19 
would shut down all but essential businesses and cancel every 
public event! 

Hopefully, now at the end of April we have turned the corner and 
will be getting back to the “new normal” where everyone will look 
like they just came out of a spray booth!

I brought my Thunderbird to the meet, for show, not to be judged 
and had a great time. 

Gail and Stuart came over and we toured the show-field together. 
Among the MANY outstanding Classics on display was CTCSF 
member Jose Trujillo’s Rose-Beige 1964 Thunderbird: Second 
Junior Award winner!

“The Last Car Show”

Frank Rubino’s 1950 Healey Silverstone.
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AACA 2020 Winter National Meet



Dr Dauer’s 1956 Dodge La Femme

Guy Lewis’s 1958 Mercedes Benz 300D (The Batista Car).

Congratulations to Bob Mayer on his First Junior award for his 
1994 Mustang Cobra! 

A curiosity is the 1961 DKW Auto Union 1000SP Roadster, owner 
Kevin Newman, that looks like a 55 Thunderbird! This car is 
powered by a 55hp 2 stoke 3-cylinder engine. 1,640 were built, 
the last year was 1964
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I had the pleasure to be next to a couple from Ohio, Bruce Guest 
and his wife who brought their White 1956 Thunderbird with the 
optional “E” twin Carb set up. An AACA Senior Car, in Preservation 
Class, it was spectacular. They trailered it down and were intending 
to spend some time in South Florida, before heading back home.

Trophies were Awarded at the Closing Banquet.

Thanks to Jean Hawa from the AACA South Florida Region for 
some of the pictures in this story. 

It will probably be a while before Car shows resume, in the 
meantime, stay healthy!

Ed Raabe

CLASSES IN 
DESCENDING 
ORDER.

Senior

First Junior

Historic Preservation

First Preservation

Driver Participation 

Repeat Driver 
Participation
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